Coach Louis E. Menze, Iowa State College, Ames, Iowa.

Dear Louie:

of this date, as follows:

Please wire collect your plans regarding goal Saturday night. Browne says Nebraska prefers old style goal. If you stick to approved Bask-O-Lite goal we will.

Harold Browne has written me, sending me a carbon copy of the letter he has written you, and states that he is now notifying me that Nebraska prefers to use the old style goal. I want to know what you do Saturday night because I wrote him telling him that the Bask-O-Lite goal was official and as far as we are concerned we are going to use the Bask-O-Lite goal.

of course, if you change that would put me in a bad position, but if you stick I am going to stick. The basket is official the same as any ball of any approved make. Unless you change we are going to use the Bask-O-Lite goal in all of our home games here at Lawrence.

I see no reason to cater to the whims of everybody just because they get a notion somewhat different from our own, especially after it was all agreed to.

my expense. I will be happy to hear from you by wire at

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.